Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
14 May 2025

Conference Call

Members Present:  Brian Gonzalez, Horacio Pugliese, Derek Garbos, Christopher Short, Roberta McHatton
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director)

Member(s) or Staff Absent or Excused:   David Kumpula (Secretary)
Other Members:  None

Start Time: 
1:37 PM EDT

Close Time: 
3:13 PM EDT
Old Business
ILDA Conference Planning: The Board discussed timelines and attendance related issues for the upcoming June conference in Huntsville, Alabama. Patrick Murphy will send a dedicated message to ILDA members about registration, including timelines for early, regular, and late registration.  Horacio Pugliese discussed projector hardware and the need to ensure all equipment meets CDRH requirements.  Quality of the projector's laser drivers was discussed with Horacio committing to follow up further.

Patrick Murphy then shared details about his visit to Huntsville with Joanne Young, including the hotel location, nearby restaurants, and the event venue. Derek and Horacio have a planned layout to ensure sufficient space for tables and a blocked-off areas.

Computer History Museum Venue Tour and Cultural Tour Event: Patrick Murphy discussed providing a tour of the Computer History Museum, which will also serve as the venue for the welcome reception at an additional cost of $500 to $600.  Patrick will attempt to find a sponsor for this additional amount.  Regarding the cultural tour, Patrick confirmed that there will be one tour of the Space and Rocket Center, which attendees could spend all day exploring. 

ILDA Conference Destinations and Initiatives:  The Board discussed potential international destinations for future conferences.  Patrick mentioned an ILDA member company seeking to interface with the FDA regarding laser power regulations, which the Board expresseds interest in supporting.  The group also briefly touched on the progress of the Dot 10 project and Leshek's plans for the next Lord Lasers event, with Board members confirming their continued interest in supporting it.

Controversial Entry Rules Discussion:  The Board discussed the merits of a controversial photo entry including the revision of the entry guidelines for clarity.  The Board did not reach clear consensus reached, but was open to further discussion and potentially allowing the entry with a revised statement of intent.  The Board eventually voted and a majority agreed to allow the entry.

Safety Education and Regulatory Issues: Roberta McHatton provided a brief updated to ANSI Z136.10 which had an original deadline scheduled for June of this year, but is now delayed for seasonal constraints.  The Board discussed new safety course developments, including a proposal to interface with the FDA regarding laser safety measures and potentially varying requirements for high powered lasers (e.g. over 100 watts)

New Business
There was no new business raised.

MOTION to Close:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzalez and seconded by Roberta McHatton. The motion passed by all Board members present.
